
MI3 Bounce Equipment Policy 

Individuals participating in the MI3 Bounce basketball program (MI3 Bounce & Bounce United) 

will be loaned several items in order to compete with the program during this current season. These 

items consist of equipment and/or uniform packages. All of the items loaned are considered rentals 

for the season and must be returned at the request of MI3 Bounce Management. This request can 

happen at any time, but most likely will happen at the conclusion of the current season. Individuals 

who leave the program before the end of the season for any reason must return all equipment and/or 

uniform package pieces immediately. Failure to comply will result in us possibly taking legal 

action to retrieve our equipment and/or uniform package pieces. Only MI3 Bounce Management 

is allowed to accept returned equipment and/or uniform packages. If any of the required items are 

not returned or excessively damaged without being reported for inspection, we as a program 

reserve the right to seek compensation from you. Basketball is a physical sport and because of this, 

we understand that there will be situations where equipment and/or uniforms are damaged or worn 

down. As long as the damage happens during team activities and is reported to MI3 Bounce 

Management so we can inspect it, you will not be held responsible as long as we consider the 

damage to the items accidental and non-excessive. Only the MI3 Bounce Team Directors are 

allowed to grant exceptions for anyone to keep any equipment and/or uniform package pieces. If 

you would like to get an exception, you must inform the MI3 Bounce Team Directors and fill out 

the Special Exception Form. Once this form is filled out and turned in, it will be reviewed for the 

request to be granted or denied. 


